Year 6 Newsletter – Spring 2020 – Welcome back!

I hope you have had a wonderful Christmas break. Our new whole school theme for this term is ‘Dig Deep’.
Numeracy
This term the key mathematical areas we will cover are negative numbers, algebra, properties of shapes, multiplication (inc. decimals), measurement (mass) fractions, decimals, percentages, ratio and proportion, statistics, division (inc. decimals), perimeter and area and measurement (volume and capacity). We will practise times tables, arithmetic and problem solving strategies each week as well as revising previously taught units. 
Literacy
As part of ‘Dig Deep’ we will be digging deeper into classic texts. We will explore Chitty Chitty Bang Bang by Ian Fleming and The Wizard of Oz by L Frank Baum as part of our writing in literacy; we will be writing persuasive letters, diary entries, new classic stories and a new chapter of an original. We will also be reading The Secret Garden by Frances Hodgson Burnettas as our class novel. We will also continue with daily spelling and grammar activities. We will then move on to detective/crime fiction, poetry, explanations and persuasive arguments. 
Reading
As always, reading is still a priority. Free readers can read books from home as long as they are at the appropriate level to develop and challenge their reading ability. Children should be reading for at least 20 minutes at home each day and comments should be written in their reading diaries. They can also get a library/class library book which can be changed when necessary. Guided reading sessions are also part of our weekly timetable; children are grouped by ability and will be taking part in group reading activities with in-depth discussions, writing activities and a range of interesting and exciting books. As a class we are taking part in the Fantastic Book Awards; we will be reading a selection of 6 books and voting for our favourite in March. 
R.E 

In RE we are looking at why the Exodus is such a significant event in Jewish and Christian history. This will give pupils a greater understanding of the significance of the Exodus and Passover and introduce pupils to the links between Christianity and Judaism. After half term we will be looking ‘Who was Jesus? Who is Jesus?’ which will allow children the opportunity to stand back and consider these questions from their own point of view and the views of others in the past and today.

Science 

In science we will begin with ‘The Heart, Exercise and Circulatory System’ which involves identifing and naming the main parts of the human circulatory system, and describe the functions of the heart, blood vessels and blood, recognising the impact of diet, exercise, drugs and lifestyle on the way their bodies function and describing the ways in which nutrients and water are transported within animals, including humans. We will then move on to ‘Living Things and their Habitats’ which will focus on how living things are classified into broad groups according to common observable characteristics and based on similarities and differences, including micro-organisms, plants and animals.
ICT

We will be creating a class blog on purple mash about our theme ‘Dig Deep’ where we can blog about everything we have learnt this half term. We will continue to learn about Internet safety. 
Geography/History
‘Dig Deep’ is all about digging deep into the history of the Vikings, including the Anglo-Saxons and Normans. We will learn about the Viking and Anglo-Saxon struggle for the Kingdom of England to the time of Edward the Confessor including raids and invasions, laws and justice, Alfred the Great and Athelstan. In geography, we will complete a local study using fieldwork to observe, measure, record and present the human and physical features in the local area using a range of methods, including sketch maps, plans and graphs, and digital technologies.
French 

French begins with exploring sports and the verb ‘to play’ and creating and writing extended sentences. Then the children will explore their favourite things, describing themselves and give opinions about rides at the funfair. 

Art/DT 
In Art, the children will complete Viking wool winding and weaving, printing techniques, Mothering Sunday gifts and cards and Easter cards. 
In DT, the children will look at the theme of healthy vs unhealthy – designing a menu and baking biscuits.
P.E.
Please make sure your child has a full P.E kit in school at all times. Our P.E. days are Thursday and Friday and this term our units are handball, football and badminton. 
Music 

We will be looking at Viking Saga Songs, performing some of these songs and making a Viking Lyre, we will also learn about Classic books made into musicals. If your child plays an instrument they can bring these in to build into the performing of the songs we look at. 

PSHE 

Relationships – Feelings and Emotions (resilience and confidence)

Living in the Wider World – Caring for the Environment 

Homework

Reading is a priority, as is learning all the times tables if the knowledge of all multiplication and division facts are not yet secure. Literacy and Maths homework will be sent home on Wednesday/Thursday and expected back on Tuesday/Wednesday. This may include ‘Education City’, ‘Spag.com’, ‘Mathletics’ or ‘Read Theory’. There will also be a weekly list of spellings written by the children in their reading diaries each Monday and assessed the following Monday. Please check homework is completed correctly and to a good standard. Children will also be given revision books for Mathematics and English. 
We hope you will find the Year 6 SATS meeting (Monday 3rd February) informative; we look forward to this term and thank you for your continued support. Any queries please feel free to make an appointment to come and see me or ring the office on Tuesdays, after school. 

Miss L. Cross 
